

P.S. 204

VINCE LOMBARDI ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

ROSEANN SAINATO, PRINCIPAL

ASSISTANT PRINCIPALS

LAURA BONOMOLO ● BRITTANY BUGGE ● DENISE RACIOPPO

(P) 8101 15TH AVE, BROOKLYN, NY 11228

(718) 236-2906

(718) 232-9265

PS204K.ORG

December 2023

Re: New School and Community Playground at 204K

Dear Parents and Neighbors:

We are pleased to announce that starting on December 12, 2023, we can begin school use of the renovated schoolyard.

As you may be aware, The Trust for Public Land's NYC Playground Program has been renovating the school's playground that was designed by students, school administration and community members. The final design includes an artificial turf field, running track, basketball court, benches, trees, a drinking fountain, trash and recycling cans, outdoor classroom, play equipment, garden, and student color seal art.

The contractor must return in warmer temperatures in May 2024 to paint the color seal (sports lines and student art), and a few other finishing touches, but for now the school can use it during the school day. It will remain closed to the community as it is not completed yet. When the playground is finished in June 2024, it will be used by the school during the day, and open to the public afterschool and on weekends. The school custodial staff is responsible for the maintenance of the site. If you have any further questions, please contact Ms. Yuen, Parent Coordinator at 718 236 2906 or SYuen4@schools.nyc.gov. Thank you.

Sincerely,

Roseann Sainato

Principal